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3rd December 2007

BY EMAIL ONLY
Dear Sir/Madam

HAMMERSMITH & FULHAM: SCOPING REPORT FOR THE SUSTAINABILITY APPRAISAL FOR THE AFFORDABLE HOUSING AND HOME OWNERSHIP SPD

Thank you for consulting with the Home Builders Federation. We have the following comments to make on Hammersmith and Fulham’s Scoping Report for its Sustainability Appraisal which will be used to inform the preparation of its affordable housing SPD. 

The London Plan (Paragraph 2.7)
While we welcome the Council’s ambition to exceed its London Plan monitoring target of 4,500 additional homes a year until 2017, we are concerned that the pursuit of this high quota of affordable housing by Hammersmith and Fulham (65% of all new additions) could militate against this ambition (as the Council itself acknowledges in paragraph 3.4). We recognise that the Council has little flexibility in this area, constrained as it is by the Mayor’s affordable housing target for the borough, but we would stress the need for the Council to take into proper account the viability of sites to absorb this level of affordable housing. 

Population
We note the population projections for the borough. Based on the figures provided in the scoping report, our own calculations suggest that between 2005 and 2017 there will be a need to accommodate an additional 4,978 new households in the borough. This compares unfavourably with the Council’s monitoring target of providing for 4,500 new house additions in this period (on the basis that the average household size across England is now 2.33 persons per dwelling).  Although not too far off, this target will need to be routinely monitored, and housing targets revised upwards if necessary to accommodate housing need and aspiration.
Housing (paragraph 4.7)
High house prices may well mean that many residents of the borough will be forced to be housed within the social sector. Even so, we must recognise that this is a consequence of necessity, not aspiration. The majority of people are owner occupiers or else aspire to owner-occupation and we should endeavour to respond to this legitimate and quite understandable demand by increasing the number of market homes constructed (lest those in the position of determining policy find themselves in the unpalatable position of denying to others the lifestyles they themselves enjoy). Increased proportions of social housing may merely mean that people are driven, reluctantly, into the socially rented sector. A poll by YouGov on behalf of the New Homes Marketing Board recently revealed that only 8% of those surveyed would be happy renting permanently. Most respondents to the survey revealed that they would be ‘very unhappy’ with having to rent for the rest of their lives, with this proportion rising to 90% among those aged 35 or under. 
Consulting on the Sustainability Appraisal
We welcome the inclusion of housebuilders among the core consultees. We hope that the Home Builders Federation as the lead body representing housebuilders in England and Wales will continue to be consulted as a matter of course. We also strongly recommend that landowners and their agents are included in the consultation process. 

Yours faithfully
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James Stevens

Regional Planner for London

